
 
Epiphany greetings to you all, 

May this message find you well! With the infection rate of this covid-19 really high, a 

good number of our members are either tested positive, sick and exposed and how 

contagious the new variant is; we are going to require people wear their masks again 

during our worship and other meetings at church starting this Sunday. We will review 

this decision again in our council meeting next month.  

None of us wishes to be in this situation but let us do this as our way of loving and caring 

for each other, especially those who are vulnerable from among us and helping to control 

the spread of this virus. We hope and pray that this virus will be controlled and behind us 

soon. 

 As Jesus said, “I give you a new commandment, that you love one another. Just as I have 

loved you, you also should love one another. By this everyone will know that you are my 
disciples, if you have love for one another." (John 13:34-35).  

 

Serving Christ with you, 

  

Pr. Bimen Limbong 

Pr. Rich Gianzero  
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